
 Inside
> Letter from the Director
> �Welcome Stacy, Volunteer 

Coordinator

> �Support and empowerment 
make a difference

> �Survivor Feature

> �Our Thanks

> �Investing in Programs & 
Projects 

> �4th Annual Valentine’s Gala 
& Dance Competition Event 
Details

Board of Directors
Debbie Boswell
Sarah McGregor
Jane Addis-Docken
Valeria Ball
Mike Fieldman
Keith Neff
Annette Smith
Charley Thompson
Rose Zoellner 
Maureen Hollander

Executive Director
Melanie Prummer

Public Office (541) 957 0288  Toll Free (800) 464 6543  24-Hour Crisis Line (541) 673 7867  www.peaceathome.com

Dedicated to creating a community free of family violence, sexual assault 
and stalking through empowerment, support and education.

ChoicesCommunity Newsletter Winter 2014



Welcome Stacy, Volunteer Coordinator
Volunteers are essential to the mission of Battered Persons’ Advocacy and each volunteer brings 
unique knowledge and skills to our organization. Some volunteers have experience with either 
family violence or sexual assault and some with both. When I joined Battered Persons’ Advocacy 
there were great volunteers already working with the organization who instantly made me 
feel welcome and whose knowledge made my job easier. One volunteer in particular stood out 
because of her obvious dedication to the organization and to clients. Furthermore, this volunteer 
is attempting to learn all aspects of advocacy for family violence including training, direct client 
services such as legal advocacy, crisis line, outreach, while continuing her college education and 
raising a family. These of course are not easy tasks.

Our volunteers exhibit a dedication to learning how to serve clients and are willing to give up 
their valuable time to assist staff with accomplishing the mission of the organization and this 
volunteer is no exception. This volunteer is someone that any staff member can count on at a 
moment’s notice to jump from a task such as helping clients at shelter to answering phones at 
the public office to helping clients fill out a restraining order application. Volunteers such as this 
person make it easier for staff to assist clients and have excellent interactions with clients that 
are positive and allow clients to make more informed decisions. 

You can download our volunteer application and view upcoming trainings on our website at 
www.peaceathome.com.

Support and empowerment  
make a difference
Amber came into the office in crisis after receiving a referral from a mental health professional. 
She was obviously upset and after looking outside the advocate realized that there was a pet 
outside. She asked the client if she had a dog with her and she replied that her dog was with 
her but had left her in the car because she was sure the dog could not come in. This was causing 
Amber some distress so the advocate advised her to bring the animal inside which helped lower 
the stress level of the client. After bringing the pet inside the client was slightly calmer and we 
began talking. Amber described the violence she was experiencing with her longtime boyfriend 
and that she was afraid. She was afraid of being separated from her pet but because BPA has a 
kennel she was able to keep her pet with her at shelter.

After Amber began her stay at shelter things began to get 
better for her. She became more stable and with the support 
of an advocate she created a plan that would allow her 
and her pet to stay safe and make plans for the future. She 
was able to reestablish connections with family, where the 
contact before was minimal. The client is now in a safe home 
with her pet, which has been great for her well-being and 
mental health.

Survivor Feature
“I wrote happy, joyful, loved, alive, and strong. As long as I 
am strong I’ll always be put together and solid. I put orange 
and yellow around myself because I am staying bright.” 

Artwork by Survivor created in Support Group.

Letter from the 
Director
Dear Friends,

BPA is saving to purchase of a van and needs 
your help. Advocates provide crisis-related 
transportation services for survivors of family 
violence and sexual assault. Transportations 
for survivors may include accessing shelter, 
the police station, the courthouse, and the 
hospital. While clients are in shelter receiving 
case management services advocates also 
provide transportation to obtain and start 
jobs, find permanent safe housing, enrolling 
children in school, and attend counseling and 
medical appointments. 

The van will allow us to continue scheduled 
transports, approx. 3-5 times per day for 
clients residing in shelter and respond to 
individuals in crisis all over Douglas County, 
from Reedsport to Canyonville. Access to 
a car is a major factor in being able to 
obtain and sustain employment, in caring 
for children, and important in being able to 
maintain independence and safety. This is 
certainly true in rural areas, where limited 
public transit services make it impossible for 
women trying to gain access to domestic 
violence service providers or the legal 
system.

BPA continues to meet the overwhelming 
demand for services to empower survivors 
to make safe choices and receive support 
services and you can help by making 
a financial contribution. In 2013, we 
responded to over 3,400 crisis calls and 
860 crisis interventions, with 174 women 
and 107 children staying in the shelter. This 
immediate service is invaluable for many 
survivors. Some would not be able to get 
to safety without this type of assistance. 
While this type of service is critical in the 
short-term, creating a transportation program 
that will assist survivors to achieve long-
term independence and ongoing safety is 
essential as well.

Sincerely,
Melanie Prummer,  
Executive Director

Over 60 volunteers gave over 15,000 
hours of time, which is equivalent 
to 7 full-time staff members. 



Investing in Programs & Projects
2013-2014 Grants
Cow Creek Umpqua Indian Foundation 
> Technical Assistance Fund – supports board and staff training 
> Preventing Violence – Healthcare Response Grant

Ford Family Foundation 
> Holiday Grant Program – assisting needy families with food and clothing 
> Leadership Training & Strategic Planning Grant 
> Critical Needs Grant – Repair women’s shelter bathroom

Greater Douglas United Way 
> Community Impact Grant – improving the health and safety of families 
> Member agency – supports services to survivors throughout 
     Douglas County  

Our Thanks
Battered Person’s Advocacy would like to thank the following individuals, businesses and organizations for their support and contributions this year. 

Jeff & LaVonne Ackerman
Jane Addis-Docken
Affordable Mini Storage LLC
Mark & Sarah Agsten
Ann Akar
Michael & Anna Allen
Coco & Gustavo Anaya
James Arneson
Associated Buyers/Associated Cellars
Lisa & Gordon Avery
Donna Bailey
Kyle & Sherryl Bailey
Craig & Kim Ball
Harold & Paula Ball
Valeria & Jeffrey Ball
Joann Barr
David & Roxanne Bartlett
Basco Logging Inc.
Thomas Bernier
Debbie Boswell
Barry & Tami Braz
Dorine & Wilfred Brickey
Shelley & Steve Briggs Loosley
Dianna & Terry Brock
Brooke Communications, Inc.
Chris & Natalie Brown
Ronnie Bruce
Bruce Properties
Sheree Bryant
Richard & Klaziena Caddock
Shirley Cairnes
Jennifer & Kenneth Carloni
Paula & Scott Carroll
Marilyn Carter
Centerpointe Property Management, LLC
CEP America
Champion Car Wash
Elaine Choate
Toni & Allison Clough
Marjan Coester
Kirkland Conner
Leanord & Kristen Coopride
Elizabeth & Robert Cosslett
Costco Campaign
Cow Creek Band of Umpqua Tribe of Indians
Jemma Crae
Gary & Stacy Crowe
Peter & Fernanda Crowell
Steve Darling
Jim & Mary Ellen Daskalos
Wendy & Chris Davidson
Larry & Brenda Davison
DCIPA
Steve & Teresa De La Cruz
Kathleen Deedon
Diamond Lake Mini Storage LLC
Kerwin & Marilyn Doughton

Douglas County Republican Central Committee
Douglas Electric Cooperative
Douglas Radiator Works
Elizabeth Droscher
Judith & Doug Eckstein
Connie Erickson
Family Development Center/Douglas County 
Relief Nursery
Family Tree Medical Clinic
Joy & Richard Ferrario
Mike Fieldman
Larry & Patricia Filosi
Derek Findlay
First Presbyterian Church of Roseburg
First United Methodist Church
Phyllis & Tom Fox
David & Lynn Frazer
Fred Meyer - Kroger
Georgia French
Friends of Mark Vincent
Frank Garcia-Ferrer
Ami & Ralph Garza
Heather & Robert Gentry
Theo Glenn
Caroline Gober
Connie & Rich Grady
Andrea & Jason Gray
Shell & Dell Gray
John F. Griffith
Linda & Vernon Hann
Harmony Health
Freda Harrell
Dedira & Patrick Heaney
Highland Investment Properties
Hiway Mini Storage
Robert & Beverly Hobi
Sarah Hollander
Samantha Humphres
Elvis Hunsaker
Ingram Book Company
Bari Isaacson
Neal & Jimee Itzkowitz
Jackson Financial Services
Jiffy Lube #6154
Jane Johnson
Tami & Uve Kammrow
Wendy & Gene Koo Kang
Eileen & Tom Kelley
Janice & Ben Kempe
Diana & Doug Knous
Jenna & David Knox
Marion Kotowski
Jennifer Kramer
L. Lee Building Co.
Kareen Louise La Valley
Landscape Consulting & Design
Nancy & Peter Lavorato

Debra Ledbetter
Lyle & Megan Lee
Leif Photography
Loggers Tap House, Inc.
Dave & Stacey Lund
Mike & Shawn Lybarger
Melva Mackey
Peggy & Bruce Madison
Peggie Margrett Magnuson
Jayne & Dave Maley
Jason Malone
Connie & Pat Markham
Colleen Martin
Jerry & Chrissy Matthews
Bryan & Gloria McCrea
Sarah & Thomas McGregor
Diane & Douglas McKillop
Sue McLaughlin
Mercy Foundation
Mercy Medical Center
Nicole & Robert Messenger
Lisa & Dennis Miller
Mike & Ellie Moe
Danni & Donald Moore
Susan Morgan
Rheanna Mosier
Sue & Brian Mulberry
Myrtle Creek Elkettes
Anna & Caleb Needles
Keith & Kenda Neff
Cheryl Newell
News Review Publishing/Swift Management
Richard & Muriel Nichols
Mark & Kathleen Nickel
North River Roofing, Inc.
North Star
North Umpqua Plumbing, Inc.
Steve & Cheryl Oleson
Joseph Olson & Michelle Harding-Olson
O’Toole’s Pub
Nancy Patterson
Bruce & Kary Piper
Tafea Polamalu
Brenda & Rick Poland
Premier Insurance Group, Inc.
Presbyterian Women
Karen Prummer
Michael & Melanie Prummer
Psuche Hair Salon
Bill & Karen Randles
Penny & Joe Reed
Julee Richards
Donald Richardson
Dave & Stacey Rickman
John & Coleen Roberts
Dale R. Rogers
Roseburg Anesthesiology Specialists, PC

Roseburg Auto & Truck Supply, Inc./NAPA
Roseburg Honda
Roseburg Lions Club
Roseburg Optimist
Joseph & Kathleen Ross
Alyssa Russell
Leona Sanders
Bruce Schoneboom
Lauren Schroeder
Diane & Troy Schumacker
Richard & Patti Sciapiti
John Sergent
Seven Feathers Hotel Casino
Austin & Cindy Shoptaw
Joan Sietz
Cindy & Dave Sigfridson
Annette & Matthew Smith
Buddy & Anita Smith
Dianne & Randall Smith
Monte & Laura Smith
Jeff Snyder
Ernest & Elsie Soderberg
Randy & Gwen Soderberg-Chase
Tom & Tracy Spelgatti
Charles & Deanna Spooner
Jennifer Straw
Connie & Mike Stumbo
June Taylor
Merium Theiss
Nancy Tisdale
Di & Sid Toleno
Bonnie & Tom Tryon
Boni & Charles Ulik
Umpqua Bank (Associate Giving Campaign)
Umpqua Community Health Center
Umpqua Endontics
Umpqua Lions Club
Unity Church of Roseburg
Luann Urban
Sue & Randy, Haley, Tessa Van Volkenburg
Mark Vincent
Diana Wales
Steve Walker
Coral Wallace
Ryan & Misti West
West Harvard Furniture
Wicks Emmett, LLP
Bridget Wiese
Tim Willhoft & Janell Stradtner
Wolf Creek Student Government Association
Paulen & John Wrigley
Bryan & Nancy Yates
Dan & Cheryl Yoder
Juan & Kris Yraguen
Jean & Peter Zidd
Rose & Jeffrey Zoellner

We apologize if there are any omissions from this list. Please notify us and we will update our records immediately.

Oregon Community Foundation 
> Crane Creek Foundation – General Operating Support & Matching Gift  
> �Whipple Foundation Fund – to help families with the stability they need to 

reduce the impact of family violence on children and their ability to learn
> �Douglas Community Fund – repair windows at women’s and children’s shelter

Roseburg Rotary Duck Race for the Prevention of Child Abuse 
> Supports specific programming for children receiving shelter services

Verizon Wireless – West Area Hopeline Foundation 
> Supporting Legal Advocacy Services

Women United for Douglas County 
> Funds AmeriCorps position to help families become self-sufficient 
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4th Annual  
Valentine’s  
Gala & Dance  
Competition
Saturday, February 21st, 2015 
6pm-10pm 
Seven Feathers Casino Resort

Flavors of Love Food Stations & Wine 
3 Stunning Tango Dance Performances by 18 local couples 
Purchase Tickets: www.bpadancecompetition.com

Special thanks to our sponsors… 
Mercy Medical Center, Architrave Family of Companies, Seven Feathers Casino Resort, Wicks 
Emmett LLP, Roseburg Auto & Truck Supply of Roseburg – NAPA, and Lithia Ford of Roseburg.

Save the Date


